

United Negro College Fund, Inc. 1805 7th Street, NW Washington, DC 20001 T 202 810 0200 UNCF.org

Dr. Michael L. Lomax President and CEO

Frederick D. Patterson

**COLLEGES & UNIVERSITIES** 

Allen University Columbia, SC

Benedict College Bennett College Greensboro, NO

Bethune-Cookman University Daytona Beach, FL

Clafin University Orangeburg, SC

Clark Atlanta University Atlanta, GA

Dillard University Edward Waters College

lacksonville FI Fisk University

Nashville, TN Florida Memorial University

Huston-Tillotson University Austin, TX

Interdenominational Theological Center Atlanta GA

Jarvis Christian College Hawkins, TX

Johnson C. Smith University

Lane College

LeMoyne-Owen College Memphis, TN

Livingstone College Salisbury, NC Miles College

Birmingham, AL Morehouse College

Atlanta, GA Morris College

Sumter, SC Oakwood University

Huntsville, AL Paine College Augusta, GA

Philander Smith College Little Rock, AR

Rust College

Saint Augustine's University

Shaw University Raleigh, NC Spelman College

Stillman College

Tuscaloosa, A Talladega College

Texas College Tyler, TX

Tougaloo College Tougaloo, MS

Tuskegee University Tuskegee, AL

Virginia Union University Richmond, VA

Voorhees College

Wilberforce University Wilberforce, OH

Wiley College Marshall, TX Xavier University December 20, 2016

Paris Brown

5697 Kilrush Court, SE Mableton, GA 30319

Dear Paris:

We at the United Negro College Fund are pleased to award you the Procter & Gamble General Scholarship award in the amount of \$5,000. Best wishes and have a successful 2016-17 school year. This scholarship award is to be used to help defray your educational expenses at Albany State University. The amount of your award is based on your unmet financial need as verified by your college Financial Aid Director. A UNCF check will be sent directly to your attending institution for credit to your student account for the 2016-17 year.

It is imperative that UNCF scholarship award recipients understand that your institution may make adjustments to your financial aid package to avoid over-awarding of funds. Your institution may use the UNCF scholarship to displace any federal or institutional aid you have received. This scholarship award may also be used to repay your current student loan in the event a loan is attributed to the amount of your unmet financial need. It is also important that award recipients understand that should you not have a demonstrated unmet financial need, all unused funds must be returned to UNCF.

UNCF greatly appreciates the generosity of its many donors. Their support enables us the opportunity to provide the financial assistance so many of the UNCF students need to fulfill their dream of a college education. To demonstrate our appreciation, UNCF annually prepares a report to all its donors on the achievements of the scholarship recipients selected for their awards. For this reason, UNCF requires that you write a letter of gratitude addressed to the donor of the scholarship program you have received. In addition, a brief biography and photo is also required. Please follow the enclosed guidelines before submitting these items to UNCF. It is imperative that you return these items to UNCF within three weeks of receiving this letter.

Again, congratulations on your selection for the Procter & Gamble General Scholarship award. Best wishes and have a successful 2016-17 school year.

Sincerely,

William Dunham

Senior Relationship Manager

Sybil Smith

Enc: Thank You Letter Guidelines Recipient Survey Form